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“Mama always told me, this museum is like a box of chocolates.
You never know what you're going to get!”

Woodhall Gump 2011.



museum or Pam Cowlishaw.

seum restoration funds.

Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

A Note from the Editor

2011! Wow! Time flies! It seems only like yesterday that [ was worrying about whether my
staypress trousers were cut right or that there was too much gel in my hair or whether I’d get
home after falling over dustbins repeatedly, drunk on cheap cider. Perhaps I was. Perhaps
that’s why I woke up this morning with a traffic cone on my head.

But no, alas, it was over 30 years ago in a world that’s now freeze-framed in black and white,
when I assumed, in my youthful ignorance, that my father was born in a cave and hunted
mammoths! (He didn't as it turned out, it was rabbits, which my mother skinned and cooked
for us.) But hey, it’s all red meat. But still. it was so long, long ago.

Of course, kids today won’t have to look back on little 4” by 4” white-bordered, monochrome
memories or Polaroid instamatic pictures, complete with fingerprints, that are now kept in an
old Quality Street tin. They’ll have full coloured memories, sharp-focused quality pictures
taken on a micro camera, kept in a virtual pc world and printed on photographic quality paper.

Today: Captured in the highest quality and ready to show to the world, today!

Definitely no 16 shot limit, winding on or double exposure and certainly not sent off to a
chemist for developing and then waited for, like, a week. In the grand scheme of things it’s a
massive leap in the right direction. However, a cynic might tell you although it’s abundant and
instant, it’s then released, it would seem, to perhaps the vaguely interested. Or am I, I mean he,
just jaded?

Online a friend announced he’d made £1000 for charity, 4 people “liked” that, then a friend of
a friend announced online she was having a cup of tea and 8 people “liked” that.

Welcome to the saturated generation.

It makes you want to dig out the constant, irrefutable truths, and here’s one: Come see the
Cottage Museum 1n 2011. Last year 3000 people “liked” that!

Mat Tuck

For Sale now: Compact vanity
mirrors with the cover design
on the right, only £1 from the

All profits to the Cottage Mu-

They're limited; get them while
they're hot.
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Woodhall Spa—the DVD!

Well, I completed the film. Three months start to finish and
premiered in the Kinema on the 3rd December, while still
being edited on the 2nd!! I roped in cinematographer,
James Ritson, the MOD and most of the hotel, bar and
business owners of Woodhall Spa and a few stray people
who just happened to be passing.

It tells the story (loosely) of Woodhall Spa since its incep-
tion in the 1820’s through the eyes of its three founding
fathers: Pioneer John Parkinson, originator of the Spa and
lord of the manor, Thomas Hotchkin and architect Richard
Came. It’s also peppered with cowboys, war, a James Bond
wannabe and, of course, a penguin, all backed by the prose
of Marjorie Sargeant..

Reviews ranged from “A credit to Woodhall” and “That
wasn't as embarrassing as I thought it was going to be™ to
“I’ll pay you to never show it again.”

A home win then, or at least a score draw.

The DVD release is on April 7th at 7pm in the Golf Hotel,
and I would very much appreciate it if you came along and
chewed the fat, watched the trailer, checked out the ex-
tended version of the film, had a drink and bought the
DVD.

Only £4.99 with all the profits going to Help for Heroes.

That’s my special patch for the quilt in 2010; what's in
store for 20117




Woodhall Spa
Cottage Museum

Reg. Charity:
1114268

Reg. Museum:
1929

The Bungalow,
Iddesleigh Road,
Woodhall Spa
LN10 6SH

Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

Meet the Directors: Paddy O’Neill

Born in 1943 in Runcorn, Cheshire, Paddy was christened Peter John but acquired his cur-
rent name when some wag at school thought Paddy a more appropriate name for an
O’Neill and it stuck! After gaining "A’ levels at Helsby Grammar School he decided to
take a year out before going to Leeds University. He took a job with the Westminster
Bank and met Toni on a banking course in Oxford in 1962. University took a back seat
and he joined the civil service as an executive officer in 1963. Toni and Paddy were mar-
ried in 1964 and settled down in Thelwall, Warrington.

In January 1966 Paddy joined the Immigration Service and
moved to Harwich, Essex. Their daughter, Clare, was born
on 14 March (same date as Paddy). After ten years in Har-
wich, the family moved to Maidenhead in Berkshire, fol-
lowing his posting to Heathrow Airport, Terminal 3. He
was promoted to Chief Immigration Officer and thereafter
served in numerous posts, including Terminal 2, Heathrow,
as a presenting officer in the Immigration Appeals Courts,
Harmondsworth and in the Intelligence Unit, Harmonds-
worth, dealing with illegal entry. In 1983 he took over re-
sponsibility for the training of new-entrant Immigration Of-
ficers and newly-promoted Chief Immigration Officers.

Paddy moved to Stansted Airport in December 1990 to help prepare Immigration staff for
the opening of the new terminal in April 1991. At that time passenger figures were less
than one million a year and progressed slowly to one and a half million by 1997. During
his time at Stansted, Paddy spent considerable time abroad, giving lectures on immigration
topics to airline employees, police and government officials throughout most of Europe.
Cities visited included Bucharest, Stockholm, Prague, Dusseldorf, Munich, Berlin, Am-
sterdam and Antwerp.

Paddy took early retirement in 1997, having been diagnosed as suffering from multiple
sclerosis. He and Toni moved to Woodhall Spa, where they continue to enjoy life to the
full. Toni was born in Boston and Lincolnshire was the only place to which they could
consider retiring. Their daughter Clare lives Near Wallingford, Oxon.. They have four
grandsons: Jamie, Jeremy, Elliot and Charlie, whose ages range from 27 years down to 8
years . Their daughter, Clare, lives some six miles from where Toni and Paddy first met !

Paddy assumed responsibility for organizing rotas of Meeters and Greeters duties in 1999.
He prepares their duties for the whole season prior to the Cottage Museum opening each
Good Friday and is always looking for new faces. He also serves on the ‘Friends * com-
mittee and chairs the newsletter committee .
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The Village Limits
Stixwould Road
Woodhall Spa
Lincolnshire
LN10 6UJ

t: 01526 353312
e: info@villagelimits.co.uk
w: www.villagelimits.co.uk

To avoid disappointment at busy times please call in advance

{ toca Winners of Best

e Best Pub 2008

§ /\ Runners up Best |
\ “?es of \¢\<\ Accommodation 2008

O’nshire ,

Billy & Sonla Gemmell

Hosts

01526 352538 MON - SAT
CLOSED
LUNCH & DINNER SUNDAYS

mmmﬂ 1,

ABBEY LODGE INN KIRKSTEAD
WOODHALL SPA

DON’T BE DISAPPOINTED!!

REMEMBER TO BOOK YOUR TABLE FOR YOUR NEXT VISIT

WEDDINGS ANNIVERSARIES BIRTHDAYS
MEETINGS DINNER DANCES BUFFETS
OR OTHER SOCIAL FUNCTIONS

OUR MONK'’S ROOM HOLDS 100 - -150 PERSONS
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CONTRACTS

MVM VEHICLE CONTRACTS

FOR PERSONAL AND BUSINESS CAR LEASING

MVM have a range of different finance options available on all
the latest makes and models of cars whether you are looking
to lease a car or finance your next car purchase.

We can tailor a quote to meet all your vehicle needs
and provide you with hassle free motoring.

CALL US NOW FOR YOUR FREE QUOTEON 0845 1204948

Email us on sales@m-v-m.com Fax uson 0845 1204950
or Visit our website and check out our latest Special Offers
atwww.m-v-m.com

LICENSED CREDIT BROKERS

MVM Vehicle Contracts

No 3, The Broadway Centre, Woodhall Spa
Lincs, LN10 6ST
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Tel: (01526) 345670

Vantage Caravans

ﬁ /s 57 Sleaford Road
s Tattershall

Lincolnshire

VANTAGE e

CAF!AVANS

Fax: (01526) 345617

www.vantagecaravans.co.uk

NEW & USED TOURING CARAVANS
USED MOTORHOMES
FULL WORKSHOP & BODY REPAIRS
SERVICING
SECURE STORAGE

CALL FOR DETAILS
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Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

Woodhall Spa Cottage
Museum Arson Attack

I believe that there are few residents whoyg
are not aware of the arson attack that re- (i
sulted in the destruction of the 120 year old |
Wield family workshop, photographic stu- g
dio and donkey stable at the rear of the mu-
seum. We fondly referred to them as ‘the
sheds’. Although dilapidated they formed
an important part of the site in that they B
maintained an aura of times past, and thus -~
contributed to the ‘ambience’ much com- " _
mented upon by our many visitors. i et S0 B Lo

One of the most important items in the museum’s collection, the Victorian bath chair, was also
virtually destroyed, along with some larger photographic equipment made by John Wield and his
photographic back cloths. Although the damage could have been worse, small items had been re-
moved from the sheds some years ago, (it was still upsetting since, as custodians of the village’s
and the Wield family’s history, we were unable to prevent this). Estimates for the rebuilding of the
sheds, replacement of the display furniture stored in them and renovation of the bath chair total
nearly £90,000. It was an expensive December afternoon for the museum and residents of Wood-

hall Spa!

However, there is always something positive to be gleaned from any situation and we were quick
to spot potential opportunities. There has been overwhelming support from the community and the
local press who have done all in their power to support us. We turned to St Andrew’s school for
inspiration. They are members of the ‘Young Journalist Academy’ and have won awards for their
film making. The group visited the museum and interviewed volunteers. The excellent result of
their efforts can be found at www.voungjournalistacademy.co.uk/2011/01/tragic-fire-hits-local-
muscuim

The fire was also woven into a film script written by a group of young air cadets from Horncastle.
The have just produced a film as part of the Lincolnshire Heritage Forum’s Young Film Maker’s
project. How they creatively used the incident of the fire and managed to get two donkeys on site,
the first since the 1940s will be published shortly.

The remains of the sheds still form the footprint for rebuilding and remain a major part of our
plans to refurbish the Bungalow, provide secure storage facilities for our remaining collection,
much needed extra working space and the new community archive. Our heritage lottery applica-
tion continues and we literally will, like the phoenix, rise out of the ashes.

Jackie Goodall
Chairman
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DEVELOPMENT PROGRESS

When I last wrote about the development, I expressed concerns about the amount of work re-
quired before we were able to submit the Round 2 HLF bid. T wasn’t wrong and I would like to
take this opportunity to thank the members of the development committee, and assisting volun-
teers, for all the time and effort they have put into the project.

So, how are we doing? Well, we have had delays and the costs have increased from those esti-
mated in the Round 1 bid (Just like Grand Designs!). However, we have a design for the out-
buildings that will significantly improve our facilities. We have had a full structural survey of
The Bungalow and it is in better condition than expected. We have planning permission and
initial building regulations approval for the outbuildings.

The display designer has come up with excellent proposals for the new displays and display
space. The Activity Plan Team has carried out a number of consultations, including 2 one day
workshops, to look at what the museum can offer for the first 5 years after the develop-

ment. The volunteers’ feedback on how we can improve their time at the museum has been par-

ticularly useful.

There have been ‘downs’, the fire destroyed virtually all the possible timbers that we were go-
ing to use in the refurbished outbuildings. This has meant that building regulations see this as a
‘new build’ and all the new build regulations will apply, leading to a significant increase in costs
and further delays. Resolving the insurance claim has also delayed the project.

So where do we go from here? We now plan to have the Round 2 submission to HLF by the
end of August. This means that we will now refurbish the bungalow over the winter of 12/13,
leading to a year’s delay; this is unavoidable (Grand Designs again!). Finally, we would like to
thank all those who have contributed to the appeal, but we still have a long way to go to meet
the appeal target! If you are able to make a donation or are able to suggest an organisation we
could approach for funding then please do so. Please contact Pam on 352112 or David Hill on
353070 if you would like to make a contribution to the appeal.

Rodger Pickavance

’®

% | heritage
lottery fund

LOTTERY FUNDED
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Pitchaway Guest House i

Fnjoy the unique
welcome, hospitality
and comfort of
Pitchaway guest house.

Situated in a premier position within
two minutes walk of the Woodhall Spa National

Golf Centre, the home of amateur golf in England,
this impressive Edwardian family residence could

The Vale, 50 Tor-O-Moor Rd. PR -
y ome-from- :
Woodhall Spa LN10 6SB _ . ‘
01526 353022 Pitchaway has ample parking space for eight cars.
e-mail margot.mills@hotmaiLco.uk Single. twin, double and family rooms are available
from only £42.00 per room
41” < | "E,' "1"2\.\\"'1‘ " large
Margot and John welcome you to the [raditional full Eng h:il:nl“:;,l:\(‘l(:nl]l erved in our large
Vale. Enjoy your full English breakfast : —— :
Contact us for enquiries or to make a reservation

overlooking our lake, watching the
wildlife. All this within half a mile
of a famous golf club and the village

THE MELROSE
nge GueSt Ho“se BROADEAY CENTRE WOODHALL SPA
5 " ” i A warm friendly family run
Family-Run Guest House business hidden away at the
situated on a peaceful bottom of the Broadway Centre,
tree-lined avenue close to serving back to basic’s
the centre of Woodhall Spa home-cooked foods using
local produce.
All Rooms En-Suite Open 9am Monday - Saturday
16 Stanhope Avenue ARl
£ T Home cooked lunches
Wooﬁpa[[ Spa All day menu
Lines.
TEL 07983638246
: OR
Tel: 01526 353512 075 bazen0:
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Cottage Museum Meeters and Greeters

The Cottage Museum re-opens on Good Friday, 22 April 2011 until Armistice Sunday, 13 No-
vember 2011. I shall be preparing a duty rota in March, covering the period from 22 April to 31
October, during which time Tourist Information Officers will be in attendance. I shall arrange
attendance for November nearer the time. Anyone who would like to give a couple of hours of
their time to welcome visitors to the Cottage Museum, should contact Paddy O’Neill on 01526
354982 for more information . It is not an onerous task and provides an opportunity to meet lots
of interesting people. There are opportunities to meet fellow Meeters and Greeters socially; the
last social gathering was on 2" March 2011. You will not be alone in the museum as there is al-
ways a Tourist Information Officer in attendance. The hours of opening of the Cottage Museum
are 10.30am to 4.30pm seven days a week.

Meeters and Greeters have rendered valuable assistance to the Cottage Museum over the years
and their contribution is greatly appreciated.

Paddy O’Neill

01526 352 342

" THE MALL

Open 7 days a week

Food served daily

Private Functions catered for
Ask for Colin Wells or Tracey Buller

Families welcome

® =

N

! /
Mon-Sat 11am-11pm el e P
£

Sunday 12 noon-10.30pm - #




Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

THE Irdia Yillage
6 The Broadwa
@elinlaN Woodhall Spay
4 Lincolnshire LN10 6ST
[DRAGON Tel: 01526 352223/354657

RESTAURANT

Opening Times
Midday - 2.00pm
5.30pm - 11.30pm
7 Days a Week

- ’ & 10% Discount
' | | on Take-Aways

For the Best Indian
: i and

I'HE BROADWAY P\ VN Eastern Dishes
WOODHALIL SPA ' e

01526 352148

For all your soft
furnishing requirements

Curtains, Carpets, Wallpaper,
Blinds, Awnings,
Parker Knoll Furniture
& Lighting Showroom

Come and visit us in the Broadway, Woodhall Spa.
Open: Tues — Fri 9.00am-5.30pm Sat 9.00am-5.00pm

Matthew Temple House, The Broadway,
Woodhall Spa. Lincolnshire LN10 6ST
Tel: 01526 353484 Fax: 01526 353584

E-Mail: broadwaycarpets@btconnect.com
Website: broadwaycarpetsandcurtains.co.uk
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#®] ITTLE DORRITS [$®

LICENSED RESTAURANT

8, STATION ROAD.WOODHALL SPA.
01526 353283

Traditional English restaurant serving
homemade meals using freshly prepared,
locally sourced ingredients.

We offer a full menu plus daily *specials*
also breakfast, snacks & lite bites,
sandwiches & cakes .

Open every day
Evening meals available Friday & Saturday.
(any other evening by prior arrangement)

Private parties.
Outside catering.

% %
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- RUSSELL GREEN ;
| Residential Care Home for the Elderly |
11 Stanhope Avenue, Woodhall Spa =
‘ Lincolnshire LN10 6SP "5

T PO R ¥y CEEEVPR R VY AR ,
o -.nu \,'

Al

bl .

Set in the beautiful village of Woodhall Spa.
With a short level walk to all the village amenities
24 hour care provided by professionally trained staff

A IHome Care Service is also availablc
taking the same standard of care

: ; : ¢
and commitment out into the local community *
4 Tk g
For move detailed information visit our web site at
wiww.russellgreencarehome.co.uk =
telephone: 01526 352879 &
S s e e i i TR
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What | will miss about Woodhall Spa and why | would return

Since coming to Woodhall Spa in 2000 at the start of a new millennium, the transition from
the Middle East, to the UK was quite dramatic. Adjusting, however, was easy. Woodhall
Spa is a tranquil village, private but comforting and overall friendly. Ten years on, the pros-
pect of university is looming. Even though the idea of freedom and change is enticing, there
are definite aspects that will be missed.

Although the youth to O.A.P ratio may not be so balanced, after whatever chaos happens at
school and the weekends, it is always a reassuring thought knowing you’re going back to
Woodhall, where home is; guaranteed a calm evening, free from rowdy riots or youths in
revolt. Regardless if you’ve been boarding for a term away, no one is anonymous. Nods of
acknowledgment or chatting at supermarket kiosks are something that can’t be avoided.
Familiarity and a sense of belonging, when venturing out to a new environment and all that
it entails, re-branding myself amongst strangers and coping out of my comfort zone will
draw attention to how much I appreciate living in such a tight-knit village. It is certain, that
after my studies, travels and my ambitious wish list are fulfilled, returning to Woodhall is
the plan.

Woodhall Spa, is for me an ideal family location: nearby schools, cosy cinema, health care
and an array of restaurants. All newly-established buildings are assets to the village and for-
tunately we have no eyesores. Never has boredom settled in, make the most of the situa-
tion, with the great cycle/walk routes, golf course and video shop, I'm happy that my previ-
ous years were spent mainly outdoors or watching the entire contents of the Broadway
Movies shop. Community shapes character significantly, so I feel fortunate and thankful
that, with credit to parents and schooling, my environment has helped to form my personal-
ity, helping me carve out my identity and principles. The prospect of returning to Woodhall
Spa once I officially leave, fills with me with joy. Of all the villages and towns within the
vicinity, (a trip on the Brylane Bus to Lincoln guarantees viewing many!) Woodhall Spa 1s
by far my favourite.

Sarah Richards

Just for fun—put these Divas of the 20th centuny inte age oxder!
Lead singer of New Wave band Blondie— Debbie Harry

Soul sister—Tina Turner

Supreme- Diana Ross

70°s rocker Suzi Quatro

Recording artist and Oscar winner Cher

Anowens on page 17 Page 15



Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

&&/«f ﬁ = A %h

PREMIER PET CARE

QUALITY PET FOOD
AND ACCESSORIES

PROFESSIONAL FRIENDLY
SERVICE AND ADVICE

STOCKISTS OF ALL MAJOR
BRANDS PLUS EVERYTHING
AVAILABLE TO ORDER

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY

01526 352626
Unit 1, The Broadway Centre, The Broadway
WOODHALL SPA, Lincs. LN10 6ST

mail@premierpetswoodhallspa.co.uk
www.premierpetswoodhallspa.co.uk

Grimsby Town Fish Products

on The Mall car park

every friday morning
10.00 - 12.00 noon

for HOME DEUVERIES

Ping JOHN on 07708 596982

- THE BOO
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14 The Broadway, Woodhall Spa
Lincolnshire LN10 0JT
Tel: 01526 352 183

The Bakery and Delicatessen
of Woodhall Spa
are proud to offer

Fresh Bread and Rolls Baked Daily
Pastries and Fancy Small Cakes
and
Celebration Wedding & Birthday Cakes

All baked daily on our premises




WOODHALL SPA COTTAGE
MUSEUM

Newsletter 7 Registered Charity: 1114268
Registered Museum:

The Bungalow, Iddesleigh Road
Woodhall Spa, Lincs. LN10 6SH

On the 28th March
the Cottage
Museum quiz team,
featuring your
editor, will once
again do battle in
The annual WI
charity quiz. De-
fending 3rd in 2009
and a very inebri-
ated 11th in 2010 ,
we will endeavour
to make you proud
(or get drunk try-
ing) in 2011.

The Petwood is a Delightful Edwardian Country House hotel set in 30 acres
of secluded gardens and woodland. Home of the Dambusters during the sec-
ond world war. Having extensive conference, wedding and special event fa-
cilities and offering short holidays and Golfing breaks with 53 bedrooms all
individually designed. Member of “Tastes of Lincolnshire the Tennyson’s
Restaurant promotes local produce.

The Petwood is a friend and supporter of the Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum.

Diva Unswers

Tina Turner was born in 1939
Diana Ross was born in 1944
Debbie Harry was born in 1945

Cher was born in 1946

Suzi Quattro was born in 1950

Debbie Harry: Who will be on 66 on July 1st
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Christmas 125
Club winners
were
1st Prize £125
Mr. Brian
Cowlishaw
2nd Prize £60
Mrs Mary
Walsham
3rd Prize £30
Mr Richard
Sivill

Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

Centenary Celebrations At Woodhall Spa
1911 = 2011

Extract from Morton’s Lincolnshire Almanack 1912

‘A hundred years ago in 1811, the great mineral waters of Woodhall Spa were found and
from that time the Spa has been known as a place of health and brightness. Its waters, ever
growing in popularity, and publicity, are taken by thousands of invalids from year to year.
It was the occasion of this centenary that Woodhall people thought that they should have a
celebration of some kind or other and they readily accepted the idea suggested by Mr.
Harry Jalland, the well known theatrical manager, etc., of Horncastle. It was his sugges-
tion that a Pageant of Lincolnshire History should be given and with Mr. S.V. Hotchkin, JP
at the head of the committee, and Mr. Jalland supervising, organising and correcting, eve-
rything was soon in motion. Never before have the inhabitants of Woodhall Spa and Horn-
castle and the neighbourhood worked together with such excellent results, and on July 26"
and 27", the climax was even more successful; in fact, nothing could have been arranged to
benefit Woodhall more greatly, for thousands of people saw and were interested in the Pag-
eant, which indeed was a magnificent triumph.’

In 2011 there will be a centenary celebration, commemorating the Pageant of 1911. Al-
though there is little written evidence, it is now thought that the waters were discovered in
1820 so this is not quite the celebration of the 200" birthday of the village. However, the
community are determined that there will be festivities and with this in mind a steering
group have booked events for July 9" 2011 running in conjunction with a 1940s event at
Thorpe Camp Visitor Centre. The “People’s Pageant 2011 will take place at various ven-
ues around the village utilising land owned by various businesses and community spaces
such as Jubilee Park . All community clubs, societies and schools are being asked to be part
of the celebration and we hope that local shops and business will get involved too.

There are a number of activities and entertainments being explored and a lot of organisa-
tional work is yet to be done. The ‘Steering Group’ would welcome new members inter-
ested in helping us to organise this historic event. Alternatively, if you would like to make
a donation, hold an event such as raffle, coffee morning etc and donate the proceeds to-
wards the ‘The Pageant’, this would be gratefully received. Time is short, we need all the
help we can get particularly booking entertainers. If you know of someone who could con-
tribute to the day then please do let us know, oh and don’t forget to write the date in your

diary!
Juckie Goodall

Contact:
Jackie Goodall 01526 352454
Carol Bennett 01526 353466

MUSEUMS LIBRARIES ARCHIVES
COUNCIL
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The Friends of the Woodhall Spa Museum

Committee Members

Chairman Pam Cowlishaw 01526 352112
Ann Houlton 01526 352323
Paddy O’Neill 01526 354982
[sabel Swift 01526 352546

Hello Friends.

Welcome to the first Newsletter for 2011. I hope that you all had a
good Christmas season and are now ready to face 2011 with a spring in
your step.  The Friends committee met recently to consider the returns
we had had about your suggestions for trips and events and the outcome
is listed at the side. Hopefully there will be something there for every-
one but if you do not see an event that you would like to attend listed
please let me know and we will see what we can do. In addition we are
considering trips to the theatre and have been asked to arrange a trip to
view a Pre-Raphaelite art exhibition in Birmingham.  If you are inter-
ested in any of the events listed or in a trip to Birmingham to view the
art please let me know on the number above.

Some of you may know that a number of the volunteers associated with
the museum meet at the Mall pub at 7.00 pm on the 3" Wednesday of
the month and we would love to see you there. It is just a social get to-
gether and we talk about the museum and anything else that is of interest

at the time. If you would like to come along please let me know and I
will arrange to be there to meet you. The next few meetings are 16"
March and 20" April.

If you would rather, come along to the pre-opening event at the Museum
at 2.00 pm on Sunday 17" April. There will be a cup of tea and an op-
portunity to view the new displays for the 2011 season. Directors will
be there for you to talk over with them the opportunities for volunteering
and future plans for the museum.

Looking forward to seeing you at one or more of the events listed or in
the pub on a Wednesday evening. Please get in touch if you need any
more information or visit the museum’s web site at www.woodhallspa-
museum.co.uk and follow the arrow “way in”.

Pam Cowlishaw

Woodhall Spa
Forthcoming Attractions of a
Museum orientated
Nature:

March 2011

See also
www.woodhallspa.org

~

/l

15" April Annual Dinner /e
17" April Pre opening event at the museun
6" May Trip to National Arboretum
22" May Stall at Woodhall Show
17" June Cheese and wine evening at the
museum
25" June Pageant lecture
9" July Pageant
9/10" July 40’s weekend
9" September AGM
24" September Amhem Day
14" October Trip to Harrogate
I 2" November Memorial Lecture

5" November Coffee morning
3"‘ December Pennells Garden Centre and
Doddington Hall Christmas display
9" December Late night shopping

WOODHALL SPA

LINCOLNSHIRE
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